
       
 
SGBV Field Sub-Working Group – Za’atari 

Thursday, November 13, 2014 –  
UNHCR Meeting  Room 2 –  

Meeting Minutes 
 
 
Chair: IRC 
Attendants: UNICEF, Oxfam, War Child, IRC, IRD, SCI, UN-Women, NRC, WFP, FPSC, UNHCR, IOM 

  
 Safety Audit Updates – Safety audit data collection almost finalized. 250 individual interviews have 

been conducted using ICT4P and eight FGDs carried out with single households, regular households 
and the youth. All focus group discussions were disaggregated by gender. Focus group discussions 
targeting elderly and disabled are still pending. Age and disability task force is expected to carry them 
out and submit findings report by December 1

st
. safety audit task force members are also expected to 

submit a first draft of the report by December 1
st
. Upon completion the safety audit report will be 

reviewed by PRT, CP and SGBV members prior to endorsement and official presentations roll-out.  
 

 16 Days of Activism & Amani Campaign event – Schedule has been finalized and official posters 
and information material under draft at the national level. Upon completion all materials will be 
distributed. An inter-agency AMANI campaign event is also expected to take place on Monday, 
December 1

st
 in IRD tent district 6. The event is expected to last for 1.5 hrs and will include theatre 

plays, songs, drawings and art programs. Action Point = Organizations wanting to take part in the 
inter-agency campaign event are expected to contact Ms. Hanan Boudart, 
Hanan.boudart@savethechildren.org    

 

 RAIS GBVIMS Zaatari report –Ana Belen Anguita presented September report on GBV-IMS data 
analysis. Together with the October analysis and the safety audit findings these will form the baseline 
for the GBV Za’atari sub-working group 2015 strategy, plan of action and TOR revision. Preliminary 
findings though highlight the need to booster GBV mainstreaming across different sectors and 
particularly with Education and Youth. Action Point = Chair to contact education and youth sector 
leads and invite them to the next SGBV meeting. Aim start discussions aimed at bolstering 
collaboration and integration of GBV sensitive approaches.  

 

 District – based orientation – following the positive results of previous district based SOPs 
orientations and the continuous need to ensure refugees and district-based services providers are 
aware of referral mechanisms for GBV and CP, the members are looking at a second district based 
SOPs roll-out phase. Action Point = Include the district based SOPs orientations in the next 
SGBV/CP joint meeting to start planning and discuss next steps.   

 

 SGBV/CP joint agenda - members discussed agenda items to be included in the next SGBV/CP 
meeting. This will include a) district based orientations planning, b) remarks on the Convention on the 
Rights of the Child, November 28

th
 and c) participation of education and youth leads for PRT related 

concerns in the camp. Action point = members to contact SGBV Za’atari SWG Coordinator, Elena 
Del Fabbro, elena.delfabbro@rescue.org , and Za’atari Child Protection SWG Coordinator, Tahir 
AliShah, Tahir.AliShah@savethechildren.org for any points to be included in the agenda. Chairs to 
contact education and youth sector leads for official invitation.  

 

  Overview of Save The Children International (SCI) 2015 Child Protection Program in Zaatari -  
presentation by Naima Chohan – focus on reducing violence against children, bolster engagement 
of Syrian children in child protection initiatives, facilitate a venue for dialogues on child related issues 
and promote access to safe spaces and other informal education opportunities such as literacy for 
children out of school and engaged in child labor.  In doing so SCI will open child friendly spaces and 
two additional drop-in centers. To maximize inter-agency efforts SCI looks forward to further 
collaborated with other agencies. Action points = for any additional info contact Naima Chohan @ 
naima.chohan@savethechildren.org .  

 
 

Next Meeting: Joint CP/SGBV - November 27, 2014 @ UNHCR meeting room 2, base camp.  
Contact person: Elena Del Fabbro, elena.delfabbro@rescue.org   
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